

PUBLIC SERVICE GRANT (PSG) COUNCIL
MEETING AGENDA
Ed Ball Building, 214 N. Hogan, 8TH Floor, Room 851
June 10, 2020 – 2:00 PM
Chair:  Jackie Perry 
Vice-Chair: Bob Baldwin

	Committee Meeting Attendance

	X
	Jackie Perry-Chair
	X
	Beth Mixson

	X
	Bob Baldwin-Vice Chair
	X
	Ann Mackey

	X
	Lara Diettrich-via phone
	X
	Courtney Weatherby-Hunter

	X
	Chris Warren
	E
	Jaclyn Blair

	X
	Dr. Marcie Turner 
	X
	Brad Goodwin

	E
	Tameiko Grant 
	 
	


     Quorum Present:  Yes                                        
Staff:  	Damian Cook, Office of Grants & Compliance
		John Snyder, Office of Grants & Compliance 
		Mary Staffopoulos, Office of General Counsel
           
Welcome & Introduction of PSG Council Members – Ms. Perry
Ms. Perry called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.  Ms. Perry read the instructions regarding members and audience participation during Zoom meeting, as well as public comments.  Members and staff were introduced by Ms. Perry.  

Approval of PSG Council Meeting Minutes – Ms. Perry
Mr. Baldwin made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 11, 2020 PSG Council meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Warren and unanimously approved.
 
Most Vulnerable Persons Committee – Mr. Baldwin
Mr. Baldwin indicated he has no report at this time.      

Budget Sub-Committee – Ms. Mixson 
Ms. Mixson indicated she has no report at this time. 

Rules Sub-Committee – Ms. Weatherby-Hunter
Ms. Perry indicated that the CEO Roundtable is rescheduled for July 8th beginning at 12:00 PM.  Ms. Weatherby-Hunter indicated she has no report at this time. 
FY 2021 MBRC Budget Presentation-Mr. Cook
Mr. Cook indicated that Ms. Perry, Mr. Snyder, and he are scheduled to attend the Mayor’s Budget Review Committee meeting June 23rd beginning at 2:00 PM.  

PSG Application Trainings- Mr. Snyder
Mr. Snyder indicated he held 3 virtual FY 2021 PSG Application training sessions.  There were almost 100 individuals from 57 different agencies in attendance, including 5 completely new agencies, and 2 agencies that have not applied in some time.  

Ms. Mackey asked Mr. Cook if he had any idea on the Budget and whether or not PSGC could expect an increase.  Mr. Cook indicated that he had no information to provide at this time.  

Ms. Diettrich clarified that on July 8th we will have a 4-hour meeting between the CEO Roundtable and the regular monthly meeting.  Ms. Diettrich indicated that it is her understanding the City has about another 60 million dollars’ worth of expenses due to COVID-19.  Ms. Perry indicated that she heard the same thing.  Ms. Mixson stated that even though the COJ may be in a difficult fiscal position due to these expenses, citizens in the community are in an equally difficult position and that the funding agencies are in the best position to serve these individuals.    

PSG Council scoring.  
Mr. Snyder went over the process for scoring.  July 2nd he will begin reviewing applications to determine whether they meet the criteria under Chapter 118.805.  If an agency does not meet the criteria, he will notify the agency by e-mail and the agency then has 5 days to appeal the determination to the Appeals Committee.  After the Appeals Committee meets, Mr. Snyder would then forward the applications to the Council Members for scoring.  The scoring will be the same as last year in that they will get a log-in and a list of applications.  

Mr. Snyder stated that during its July 8th meeting the PSG Council will need to decide who is scoring the particular categories.  Ms. Weatherby-Hunter asked about how we score an applicant in light of the data under the current COVD-19 circumstances such as: shut downs, not interacting with clients, and revenue reductions.  Ms. Diettrich indicated applicants should put that in their application.  Mr. Snyder stated that during the trainings this topic was discussed and the agency representatives were told to put that information in section VI of their application.  Mr. Snyder indicated that he will also add this to the Questions and Answers document on the City’s website.  

Open Discussion 
Mr. Snyder stated that two individuals, one on the phone and one on the computer, could not hear.  Ms. Staffopoulos indicated that since it is only two of the participants having technical issues and not any of the PSG C/M or a larger group of attendees, that it is probably an equipment issue on their end 




and not a reason to postpone the meeting.  Additionally, individuals can request the audio.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Diettrich asked if there were any questions from the agencies during the trainings that might be a concern for the PSG C/Ms.  Mr. Snyder stated that several agencies are going to submit new programs and how that will impact their scoring.  Mr. Snyder stated that agencies were told to use Best Practice data to discuss their goals and objectives and if they don’t have any prior history of program expenses then they don’t have any prior history of program expenses.  Additionally, agencies asked about multiple applications and applications in the same or different MVP categories.  Mr. Snyder stated that the only restrictions related to an agency receiving COJ funding for the same program more than one time.

Dr. Turner asked about the norming sample exercise and staff coming up with a better quality application.  Mr. Snyder stated the sample application will be the application from Changing Homelessness from 2020, since they are not going to submit a FY 21 application.    Mr. Snyder stated he will e-mail the application out again to all PSG C/Ms.  

Public Comment (Please fill out a card if you wish to speak on a topic that isn’t on the agenda)

Marcus Haile, Literacy Alliance of NEFL, asked if the norming exercise could be schedule early next year.

Adjourned @ 2:53 PM

Next Meeting Date  		July 8, 2020 @ 12:00 PM CEO Roundtable
July 8, 2020 @ 2:00 PM monthly PSGC meeting

Verbatim recording available upon request
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